
 

 

NOTICE OF HEARING OF DISCONTINUANCE OF A PUBLIC WAY 

 

 

 WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Springfield has created a resolution for 

discontinuance of a portion of a public way located in the Town of Springfield; 

 WHEREAS, pursuant to sec. 82.10(2), Wis. Stats., the Town Board may initiate 

proceedings to vacate a portion of a public way, and provide for a public hearing on the proposed 

discontinuance; 

 WHEREAS, the Town desires to discontinue the following public way: 

The Town Road known as George Road, a public road located in the NW ¼ of the NW ¼ 

of Section 18, T8N, R8E, Town of Springfield, Dane County, Wisconsin more particularly 

described as follows: 

Commencing at the West ¼ corner of said Section 18; thence N 00°32'53" E along the 

west line of said NW-NW, 1958.08 feet to the extension of the north right of way line of George 

Road; thence S 87°46'36" E along said extension, 33.01 feet to the east right of way line of 

Whippoorwill Road and the point of beginning. 

Thence continue S 87°46'36" E along said north line of George Road, 344.83 feet to the 

east end of said road; thence S 02°18'06" W along said east end, 66.00 feet to the south right of 

way line of George Road; thence N 87°46'36" W along said south line, 342.90 feet to the east 

right of way line of Whippoorwill Road; thence N 00°32'53" E along said east line, 66.03 feet to 

the point of beginning.  This described area contains a total of 22,694 sq. ft. 

 

Please take notice that there will be a public hearing on the proposed discontinuance of 

the portion of a public way.  The public hearing is set for September 3, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the 

Town of Springfield Town Hall, 6157 Highway P, Dane, WI. 

 At the public hearing, interested persons shall be given the opportunity to be heard on the 

proposed discontinuation. 



 

 

      


